
PUBLIC NOTICE 

2025-27 State Transportation Improvement Fund (STIF) 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Yamhill County Board of Commissioners (BOC) as the 

Qualified Entity intends to apply to the Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT) for State 

Transportation Improvement Formula Funding (STIF) as set forth under OAR Chapter 732, Division 40, 

Section 0030 and 0035, Division 42, Section 0020, and Division 44, Section 0025. 

The Yamhill County Transit Advisory Committee (YCTAC) was formed in 2018 to assist the Qualified 

Entity which is the Yamhill County Board of Commissioner to carry out the purposes of the STIF 

Formula Fund and the Advisory Committee requirements are specified in ORS 184.761 (1). 

YCTAC advises Yamhill County Board of Commissioners as the Qualified Entity on the development 

of the STIF planning process and prioritizes projects proposed to receive STIF Formula Funds.  Starting 

with this 25-27 biennium this funding also includes population-based funding for older adults and 

people with disabilities.  These projects will be prioritized in conjunction with all STIF projects. 

The State Transportation Improvement Fund (STIF) transportation providers in Yamhill County 

who transport older adults and people with disabilities must submit a new STIF sub-provider 

application to Yamhill County by December 12, 2024.   The applications are available at YCT office 

located at 11260 SW Durham Lane, Building A, McMinnville, Oregon 97128 or online on the YCT 

website at www.ycbus.org or interested parties may contact the Transit Manager at 503-474-4910 or 

email thompsonc@yamhillcounty.gov and request an application.  

YCTAC will meet on December 19, 2024, from 3:00 pm – 5:00 pm and January 2, 2025, from 3:00 

pm – 5:00 pm to discuss and rank the STIF projects and make a recommendation to the Yamhill County 

Board of Commissioners for the 2025-27 STIF plan and application to ODOT as required by OAR 

Chapter 732. 

The Board of Commissioners as the Qualified Entity will hold a public hearing on January 9, 2025, at 

10:00 am to approve the STIF plan and authorize submittal of the 2023/25 STIF Plan and application to 

ODOT by January 16, 2025.  All YCTAC members, local staff, and interested public are asked to 

attend the meeting in person at 2060 NE Lafayette Avenue, McMinnville, OR 97128. If participating in 

person is not an option, please contact our offices at 503.474.4910 at least 48 hours before the meetings 

begin. 

To request an accommodation or an interpreter for the meeting, please contact Cynthia Thompson at 

503.474.4910 at least 48 hours in advance of the meetings. 

Si necesita esta información de otra forma o si necesita servicios de traducción, por favor marque al 503-

474-4910.  

http://www.ycbus.org/

